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   Excellence  via via Officers took part in county wide training with the Warren 
County Combined Training Group. This training helps all 
agencies in the county have cohesive tactics making all 
personnel and citizens safer.

Officers participated in a range day to work on 
marksmanship and fundamentals with their firearms.

Lieutenant Stacy, Sergeant Bates, Sergeant Barton, and Police Specialist Gleeson took a course in Public Records put on 
by the Ohio Association of Chiefs of Police.

Officer Daron Williams completed Police Rifle Instructor through Ohio Peace Officer Training Academy.

On October 18, 2023, Officer Bronnenberg responded to the 1700 Block of Wandering Stream Way for a report of an 
abandoned vehicle. The registration to the vehicle was checked and the vehicle was found to be stolen out of the City 
of Dayton. The vehicle was towed to The Clearcreek Township Police Department and was processed for evidence. 
Investigation ongoing.

On October 20, 2023, Detective Barton and Officer McWhorter assisted the City Of Springboro Police with a vehicle 
pursuit with a vehicle that had been captured on FLOCK camera to have a stolen license plate. The vehicle entered 
Clearcreek Township and crashed into a yard at the intersection of West Lower Springboro and Red Lion Five Points Road. 
The driver of the vehicle was charged with Failure to Comply with Order or Signal of a Police Officer and faces additional 
charges through the City of Springboro and other agencies. 

On October 22, 2023, Corporal Knobbe and Officer Bronnenberg respond to the 2000 Block of Legendary Way for a 
report of a larceny in progress at a construction site. The City of Springboro Police were able to locate the suspect vehicle 
on South Main Street and performed a traffic stop. The operator of the vehicle was charged with Breaking and Entering 
and Theft.

On October 25, 2023, Corporal Morgan and Officers S. Williams and McWhorter, assisted the Montgomery County 
Sheriff’s Office locating a stolen vehicle that was found driving in the 9000 Block of Bunnell Hill Road. Upon stopping the 
vehicle, a juvenile was charged with Receiving Stolen Property and was found to have a handgun in the vehicle. 

On October 31, 2023, Officer Robinson was dispatched to the Warren County Alternative School for a report of threats 
made towards a member of staff. Upon investigation, a juvenile student was charged with Menacing. 

The Clearcreek Township Police Department, as well as surrounding agencies, investigated numerous vehicle thefts and 
vehicle break-ins for the month of October. With the cooperation of surrounding agencies, as well as assistance from 
township residents, numerous arrests were made in conjunction with the thefts. Please remember to lock your vehicles 
and to remove valuables from your vehicles when parked. 
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